






DATE:		November 16, 2012

TO:		Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board Chairwoman

FROM:	Mark A. Grady, Deputy Corporation Counsel

SUBJECT:	Claim filed by Caleb Marion
		Date of incident:	May 9, 2012 
		Date claim filed:	May 23, 2012




I request that this matter be referred to the Committee on Judiciary, Safety and General Services to be placed on the agenda for its next meeting to approve the payment of $3,500 to Caleb Marion to settle in full his bodily injury claim against Milwaukee County.

This accident occurred on May 09, 2012 around 10:00 am in the intersection of North Ave. and N. 7th Street, Milwaukee, WI.   

A Milwaukee County deputy sheriff was stopped in the left turn lane of eastbound North Ave.  After his light turned green he waited for oncoming westbound traffic on North Avenue to pass through the intersection before attempting his left turn.  

The claimant vehicle being driven by Amos Peterson was one of the vehicles traveling west bound on North Avenue.  Mr. Marion was riding in the front passenger seat of the claimant vehicle, a Mitsubishi 3000GT.  He was wearing his seatbelt.  The deputy believed the claimant vehicle had its left turn signal on and was going to make a left turn, so the deputy started his left turn.  However, Mr. Peterson claims his turn signal was not on and, in fact, because 7th Street is a one-way to the north, Mr. Peterson could not make a left turn at that intersection.  As the deputy was in the intersection he realized that the claimant was not making a left turn and attempted to speed up to avoid an accident.  The claimant vehicle attempted to slow, but was unable to do so, and therefore the front bumper on the Mitsubishi hit the right rear passenger door on the squad car.   

Mr. Marion drove himself to Columbia St. Mary’s for a check-up.  At this time he was complaining of pain in his neck due to whiplash.  He was released with the directions to take ibuprofen or Tylenol as needed.  On May 16, 2012, Mr. Marion received medical treatment at Procare Medical for low back pain and a possible cervical strain.  An examination of the lumbar spine was taken and showed no damage which would have been caused by the accident.  An X-Ray of the pelvis was also taken and revealed no evidence of a fracture.  

Mr. Marion had three more therapy visits for wrist and back pain.  Caleb Marion had a total of 5 visits.


MEDICAL/SPECIALS:

		Columbia St. Mary’s:		$607.22
		Infinity HC Physicians:		$297.00
		Procare Medical Group:		$1146.00
				Total:			$2050.22

The adjustor and the County insurer now recommend a total payment of $3,500.00 to Caleb Marion to settle his personal injury claim.  Mr. Marion is represented by the law firm of Weigel, Carlson, Blau & Clemens. Corporation Counsel has reviewed this matter and supports the recommendation to settle this personal injury claim.  



_______________________
Mark A. Grady
Deputy Corporation Counsel
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